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March 12, 2020 
 
 
Dear Families, 
 
 
On the other side is a letter from the chancellor, canceling in-person parent-teacher 
conferences for middle schools.  For now, children will keep coming to school.  Canceling 
face-to-face conferences suggests the city wants to reduce meetings and travel for adults. 
 
CPE1 had its required parent-teacher conference time last week.  Our second, unofficial 
evening was planned for March 19. To be consistent, CPE1 should reschedule. 
 
We hold two nights of conferences to avoid rushing.  We take extra time so fifth graders 
can reflect honestly on their notebooks and projects, so that pre-k children can walk their 
grownups into the block area and show how they build each day.  For pressing concerns, 
please schedule a phone conference.  Otherwise, we will wait to finish our family 
conferences the right way: in person, with children fully present. 
 
In the same spirit, for now, we will be: 
 

 canceling our March parent association meeting; 

 postponing next week’s workshop for families on math; 

 and conducting IEP meetings by phone. 
 
Be sure you’re getting up-to-the-minute information.  If you have not signed up for CPE1’s 
text messaging service, please text @kb6gf6 to the number 81010. 
 
 Children keep laughing and learning while they’re at school.  Thanks to all of the adults who 
keep making that possible.   
 

 
  



 

 

 


